January 5, 2015 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Polly Kreiss, Gordon Wisnom, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger and Jerry Writer.  Also in attendance were: Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Stacy Myers, Dennis Sarpen, Ira Walker and Mayor Smith.  
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 1, 2014 Council meeting. Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated November 26 thru December 15, 2014 totaling $4,342.27, seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the checks dated December 16 thru December 30, 2014 totaling $8,716.36 seconded by Mr. Writer and the motion passed unanimously. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated November 26 thru December 15, 2014 totaling $30,796.28 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried.  Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the checks dated December 16 thru December 30, 2014 totaling $2,079.62 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion passed unanimously.   
 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated November 26 thru December 15, 2014 totaling $30,187.19 seconded by Mr. Writer and the motion was carried.  Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the checks dated December 16 thru December 30, 2014 totaling $1,865.45 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion passed unanimously.  
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment at tonight’s meeting.
OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report for Council. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of 52,140 lbs. of lime from North Industrial Chemical Co. at a cost of $5,109.72.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the purchase of twelve 15 gallon drums of chlorine at a cost of $468.  Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost not to exceed $600 to repair the 6’ lateral near the street at 18 Charles Avenue.  WW Gemmill and Kline’s Septic completed the repair. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried with Mr. Gemmill abstaining.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of the temporary repair to the manhole in front of 10 Mill Street for a cost of $151.64.  Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion as carried.

Mr. Writer made a motion to approve the cost of $514.27 to Control Systems 21 for the repairs at well house #5 Well J2.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka submitted a letter to the Planning Commission regarding the parking at the proposed Dollar General Store. 
Attorney Sharnetzka stated that he is still waiting for a response from Poplar Springs regarding his last communication.

The complaint against Stewartstown Borough regarding the Police Department has passed the Statute of Limitations and does not have all the necessary components.  Attorney Sharnetzka hopes to get the complaint dropped.

Attorney Sharnetzka discussed land development plans and waivers.  There is a 90 day requirement to act upon a request, and if no action is taken during this time, the request is considered approved.  He suggested including a voluntary waiver to the 90 day requirement to all new applicants.   Mr. Kurtz made a motion to authorize Attorney Sharnetzka to re-write the subdivision waiver for the borough.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Attorney Sharnetzka advised that the bid threshold has increased to $10,500 for 3 quotes and $19,400 for the formal bid process.

The Employee Handbook will be reviewed by the Committee and given to Attorney Sharnetzka for revisions this year.  
Attorney Sharnetzka will complete an outline for the Storm Water Management for next month’s meeting. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen was recognized by Council.  He stated he received notification from York County tentatively awarding the lock Grant for E PA Avenue (curb and sidewalk) in the amount of $100,000. The award is on a 3 year schedule, which means the Borough will receive the funds in 2017.  He advises Council to think about and plan what needs to be done.  An income survey may be required.
Mr. Sarpen discussed the parking issue with the proposed Dollar General Store.  He stated that York County withdrew their issues with the proposed parking.  He stated the area across Bailey Drive would need to be identified for use and easement, crosswalk, storm water and be properly installed.  
Paving to correct the storm water off W. PA Avenue will be done during warm weather. 
MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Smith had nothing to report. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Gemmill made a motion to appoint York County Treasurer as Stewartstown Borough Deputy Real Property Tax Collector.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.  This position is a back-up, not a change.
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to not grant the request from 15 and 17 North Main (Word of the World Church) to use the Borough parking lot on Sundays or anytime.  

A request was received from Wolfe Farms, the former Eister Property, to take the crop area that runs along the bottom of the creek and make a grass culture.  The concern is regarding the mowing Ordinance.  Because the proposed use is a zoning permitted use, there should not be an issue.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
The Boiler Inspection Summary was presented to Council.  The second part of the inspection was incomplete, Mr. Gemmill will get completed. 

Mr. Gemmill wished to discuss the Zoning Officer.  He proposed using Keith Huntings of Southern Penn Code Consultants instead of New Freedom Borough, Wade Portner, as the Zoning Officer.  The current terms of the agreement with New Freedom state that notice must be given 90 days prior to the beginning of the fiscal year to terminate the agreement, however, changes can be made if both parties agree.  The Borough Secretary will reach out to New Freedom regarding the agreement. Mr. Kurtz made a motion to continue the contract with New Freedom until the status of an early termination is decided.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Gemmill will ask Mr. Huntings to present his abilities to Council at the next meeting.  

Mr. Wisnom stated that 60% of the requested salt for the 2015-2016 year from Costar has been purchased.  This is approximately 160 tons. 
There being no further business, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:19 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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